
 

 

 

May 1, 2023 
 
Village of Bannockburn Residents 
 
Re: Telegraph Road Resurfacing Project 
 Construction Commencement Notification 

 
Via Hand-Delivery 

Dear Neighbor: 
 
On behalf of the Village of Bannockburn, we would like to notify you that construction on Telegraph Road from IL Route 22 to 
North Avenue is scheduled to commence in mid to late May 2023, weather permitting. This 1.5-mile resurfacing project is part 
of the Village’s continued efforts to improve the infrastructure throughout the community and is funded by a combination of 
Surface Transportation Program (STP) funds provided by the Illinois Department of Transportation and local funds. 
 
In accordance with Village Code, construction working hours are from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. We do not anticipate any work on 
Saturdays, Sundays, or major holidays. With limited unforeseen occurrences and weather permitting, we anticipate this project 
will be completed by the end of July 2023.  
 
The work on this project generally consists of the installation of a new asphalt pedestrian path, minor storm sewer system 
upgrades, sidewalk removal and replacement, removal of the existing asphalt pavement surface, pavement patching, utility 
structure adjustments, hot-mix asphalt paving, thermoplastic pavement marking installation, new tree plantings, and landscape 
restoration, as needed. Please understand that due to the geographical size of this project, work may start and stop near your 
home as several of the operations are typically completed in phases. 
 
Please be advised that all proposed construction is within the Village right-of-way. Where private improvements such as irrigation 
systems, electronic invisible dog fences, landscape features, etc. are in the Village right-of-way, we will attempt to work around 
them, but the Village will not repair or replace private improvements within the Village right-of-way that are damaged during 
construction operations. Homeowners can mark these items, especially the buried items, and the contractor will make every 
effort to work around them if possible. 
 
While the operations will likely create brief delays in traveling your street or entering/exiting your driveway, we do not anticipate 
any long-term closure of Telegraph Road or adjacent streets. Public safety (police, fire, and paramedic) response functions of 
the Village will not be affected. As with any construction project, there will occasionally be inconveniences you will experience, 
but the Village and the Contractor are working together to minimize the disruption and inconvenience you may experience. 
Please pay close attention to orange signs and flaggers in the work zone, obey posted speed limits, avoid cell phone use, and 
be alert for construction workers and equipment.  
 
We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation during this important infrastructure project. 
 
If you require special assistance or have questions about the project or construction, please feel free to contact our Resident 
Engineer, Nico Cascella, at (620) 456-6015 or via email at ncascella@gha-engineers.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lucas Deferville 
Project Manager 


